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March 14, 2011 Meeting Minutes 
Time: 7:30 – 8:45 pm 
Members Present: P. Jones, J. Blonder, B. Paradise, A. Ippolito 

 

Meeting called to order @ 7:30 pm. 

Minutes of February 2011 Planning Board unanimously approved. 

Board resumed discussion on Humphrey St. improvement plan, noting Humphrey Street is the 
gateway to Swampscott, the beach.  It is important for public use, including path between pumping 
station and Bertram House. 

Discussion about how the proposed project at current Cap’n Jack’s site will enhance the historic 
aspect of Humphrey St.  Planning Board is working with Orloff family whose building on Humphrey St., 
in front of Hadley school, burned down.  Ms. Ippolito told the Board that in the Essex Scenic Byway 
study, Humphrey Street was the major focus and suggested using the template of the Essex Scenic 
Byways in working on improving Humphrey St.  The possibility of using an intern to work on this project 
on aspects such as lighting and trees was also discussed.  Another possibility is to apply for National 
Register grants for the Lynn to Humphrey Street waterfront. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm. 
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